
Summer Term Updates 

Firstly, School Council would like to wish everyone a safe, fun-packed summer term, filled with 

lots of exciting learning! We would also like to update you on some projects that we will be 

focussing on.   

During our last meeting, we reflected on some of the projects that we were part of during the 

spring term, before discussing various new topics which have been brought to our attention.  

Last term, our projects included: 

 Setting up our School Council log book – we use this to record minutes from our 

meetings and to display any evidence we gather from our projects. This can be found on 

our notice board in the hall – please feel free to look through it! 

 Reviewing our current E-Safety and ICT Acceptable Use Rules and discussing alternate 

versions to support our online Safety Working Party. Mrs Hood was delighted with our 

hard work and sent us a thank you card informing us that our input may result in a new 

pupil acceptable use agreement!  

 Choosing films to show during Movie Night: we discussed films most suitable for each 

year group before casting a confidential vote. 

 Preparing and displaying posters around the school to promote World Book Day – Mrs 

Gildroy was very grateful for our help! 

 Meeting with Mrs Reading and Mr Bunkell to talk about R.E. within our school – we 

answered lots of questions as honestly as we could to help Mrs Reading understand what 

we do in our lessons and offered ideas about how we think R.E. can be improved. Mrs 

Reading was very grateful and informed us that our suggestions will help with the 

planning of R.E. across the school. 

 Suggesting ways of raising money for Comic Relief which resulted in a ‘Wear Something 

Red’ day. As a school, we raised lots of money for a great cause. We organised an 

assembly to inform everyone about Comic Relief and revealed the grand total!   

 

Unfortunately, we were unable to spend time on everything we had planned at the 

beginning of term. So, this term is going to be extra busy! 

This half term, we will be focussing on: 

 The Big Litter Pick! We will also be collecting damaged & broken items from around 

school. We hope to use these during an assembly to highlight the importance of looking 

after our school equipment and environment. We also hope to join forces with the 

‘Green Team’ to promote ‘Reduce, Reuse, Recycle’ within our school and community. 

 ‘Active Movement’: we hope to promote this across our school and will be asking for your 

feedback. 

 TT Rock Star pupil perceptions – we look forward to hearing your views and ideas! 

 Fundraising for some exciting new school projects – we have been asked to think about 

how we can improve our front school garden. We have invited Mrs Haward to meet with 

us and help us to create a garden which wildlife will love just as much as we do! We are 

expecting this project to take time, but we are sure that it will be worth it!  

 

Thank you to everyone for your brilliant ideas and continued support  



 

 

    

 


